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DATES TO REMEMBER 

March 5 
Work Day 8:00 AM. General 

Meeting 12:00 PM - Club house 
Board Meeting 3:00 

March 19-20 
Sat. & Sun Public Run 

April 2 
Work Day 8:00 AM. General 

Meeting 12:00 PM - Club house. 
Lunch at meeting. Board Meeting 

3:00 
April  16-17 

Sat. & Sun Public Run 
 

 

 Special Events    
This Month  

 

§ Public Run Dayõs 

§ Work Day 
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      Work Day Feb. 6th was beautiful for 2 reasons.  The weather was perfect 
and the team of gandy dancers finisher the track by the water tower.  The 
work was finished in record time by Jeff Garrett, John Manning, Lori Jonson, 
Mark Johnson, Luis Aguirre, Andy Romer, Ken Matassa, Gary Kimbal, David 
Weiss, Seth Weiss, Jayson Stevenson, Kyler Stevenson, and Hailey 
Stevenson.  The Stevenson family are new members.  They worked all day 
long taking apart the old rail along with Gary Kimble. Be sure and introduce 
yourself to them.  It was great to see Gary back after his open heart surgery.  
Bob Osborne and Myron Peterson were busy making switches for the next 
phase.  The next phase will be to install a switch at the north end of the 
water tower and continue laying the track over to where it meets the 
mountain division.  There are 67 panels of track in this section.  So it will take 
several work days to get there.   Thanks for all your support.  Bob Brooks  

 

    
 

  Track Talk                www.ocmetrains.org  

 Riders This Month  

 2969 
 
 



    As the weather becomes warmer we seem to be increasing our ridership.  February 
wǳƴ 5ŀȅǎΩ ridership totaled 2969.  We pulled 1465 riders on Saturday Feb.20th and 1504 
riders on Sunday Feb.21st.  The 596 locomotive is back in service and performed great.  
The Santa Fe that we have for sale was used on Sunday to pull the public and ran 
flawlessly.  Those of you who attended the banquet enjoyed good fellowship, food, and 
witnessed Anthony Steinmetz receive the Wooden Whistle award for his many hours of 

  

A FIRST CLASS RAILROAD BY PRESIDENT BOB BROOKS 

 

High Iron By Hank Castignetti  
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ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎƭǳōΩǎ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ōƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ ǇŀǊǘƛŜǎΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǘŜ !ƴǘƘƻƴȅ ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ǎŜe him.  We also 
thanked the outgoing officers: Dixon Sheldon, Ken Matassa, and Russ Maguire for their service on the board.  
Special recognition was paid to Betty Cummings for her outstanding operation of the club store and coordinating 
and scheduling the birthday parties.  The new officers: Allen Stephens ς treasurer, Hank Castignetti ς Vice President 
of Operations, and Glenn Swain ς Vice President of Facilities were introduced by Paul Hammond ς Secretary and 
Bob Brooks ς President. This past month a survey was conducted of the mainline track that still needs to be 
replaced.  They are summarized as follows: 

1. North water tower switch to the west Y ς 64 panels 

2. West Y to the station, both inner and outer loops ς 123 panels 

3. Station to the signal bride, both inner and outer loops ς 58 panels 

4. Signal bridge to the crossing, both inner and outer loops ς 10 panels 

5. Crossing to where we started the new track, both inner and outer loops ς 8 panels 

6. Lower switchback to the mountain division switch ς 25 panels 

7. Bridge to top of Higgens, inner loop ς 50 panels 

This gives us a total of 338 track panels.  In addition there are 24 switches that will be replaced as we go along.  This 
does not include any sidings or yards.  As you can see we have lots of work ahead to maintain this First Class 
Railroad.  We thank you all for your continued support of this ongoing effort.  Bob Brooks 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Goathill  News 
 

 

Read Your By-Laws and Operating Rules 
Our club has By-Laws, as well as Operating Rules, that govern the conduct and operation of 
the railroad. They cover everything from the mission of the group, how we are organized, 
as well as how we are to conduct club business and ourselves. This framework of rules and 
regulations was established by the founders of the club to provide structure to our 
activities and to insure safe and efficient operation. It is the responsibility of every member 

to read and become familiar with these documents and to adhere to them.  It is, after all, YOUR CLUB. You can find 
copies of our By-Laws and Operating Rules at the members page of our website (OCMETRAINS.ORG) as well as at 
the member resource station in the clubhouse. Any member needing further assistance obtaining these documents 
Ƴŀȅ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƳŜ ŀƴŘ LΩƭƭ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭƭȅ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ƎŜǘ ŎƻǇƛŜǎΦ  
 

New Member Hosts 
Article II, Section 1B, Paragraph 6 of our By-Laws require that all new members be sponsored by an OCME member 
in good standing. I want to try and establish a New Member Host Program to help new members get assimilated 
into the club by an active and knowledgeable member. The Mackerel Flats & Goat Hill Junction Railroad is a 
complex operation and requires serious attention to safety and training. The MF&GHJ RR is also a social entity 
where people form friendships and working relationships. IǘΩǎ ŀ ǇƭŀŎŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŦǳƴΧΦ ŀ ǇƭŀŎŜ ǿƘŜǊŜ work and fun 
ƛƴǘŜǊǎŜŎǘΧΦ ŀƴŘ ŜŀŎƘ ŜƴŘŜŀǾƻǊ ƴŜŜŘǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ǇŜǊǳǎŜŘ ǎŜǊƛƻǳǎƭȅ ŀƴŘ ǎŀŦŜƭȅΦ     CONTINUED IN YARD LIMIT 



  

ATTENTION ON THE RAILROAD 
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Goathill News  
 

Classification Y ard "Where things get sorted out"  By Hank 

Ken Matassa*, Craig Okun*, George Shearer, Bob Harrison*, Gary Kimble*, Hank 
Castignetti*, Bob Brooks*, Joe Hayes*, Carolyn Hayes*, Lori Johnson*, Mark 
Johnson*, Steve Trom, Glenn Swain*, Jerry Platfoot, Mel Bresee, Bob Osborne, 
Russell Maguire*, Terry Cummings*, Dalton Johnson*, Paul Hammond*,Bob 
Platfoot, Myron Peterson, Anthony Steinmetz*, Christine Steinmetz*, Dixon 
Sheldon*, Stefanie Drake*, Betty Cummings*, Derek Marsden, Jim Marsden, Jeff 
Garrett, Jayson Stevenson*, Kyler Stevenson*, Lois Taube, Gary Sharp, Steve 
Hanrahan & Nick Hanrahan 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Iõve been working on the railroad  
 

    Anyone who is a qualified engineer and or conductor please make yourself available 
for 1 Saturday every 6 months to help with thes e events.  Please contact Larry Ogle at 

oglerail@gmail.com or call  Hank Castignetti 714-742-2335 
    The parties are 2 hours long morning and afternoon and plan on an additional 2 hours 
to setup and put away equipment and yes put out the trash.  We are a smile factory, 
kids of all ages come to us and we do our best to send them off with a smile.  

Thank you  to our Birthday Party Crews  
 

BIRTHDAY PARTYõS 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

Members are always working on something around OCME and others 
are always needed to help out.  Here are some of the latest projects 

and issues at the club. 
 
 

 
New Member Hosts Continued 

 
    I hope to find members willing to guide new members for the first six months, their probationary period in the club. To 
help them meet other members, get acquainted with our organization, our schedules, our safety rules, and to instruct them 
how to maximize their enjoyment and participation. Hosts would help newcomers to understand the procedure for 
becoming a conductor, and then an engineer, and how to study for the corresponding tests. New members need to know 
where to obtain badges, keys, security codes and a guiding hand in general. Are you willing to help assure the next 
ƎŜƴŜǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǿŜƭƭ ǘǊŀƛƴŜŘ ŀƴŘ ŀŎǘƛǾŜ h/a9 ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΚ LŦ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ƎƛǾŜ ŀƴ ƘƻǳǊ ƻǊ ǘǿƻ ŀ ƳƻƴǘƘ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƎǊƻǿ ǘƘŜ ŎƭǳōΧΦΦǎŜŜ 
me!  Hank 
 
 
 
 
 

 



O.C.M.E., P.O. Box 3216, Costa Mesa, CA 92628-3216, (949) 54-TRAIN.  
Our railroad is located in Fairview Park, 2480 Placentia Avenue, Costa Mesa, CA. 

If you have any for sale items please send the info to ocmenews@aol.com  
THE WAY FREIGHT is published by ORANGE COUNTY MODEL ENGINEERS, INC. (OCME), a non-profit California Corporation  

which has created THE MACKEREL FLATS & GOAT HILL JCT. RAILROAD in Fairview Park, Costa Mesa, California. It is the 
intent of OCME to educate and enlighten people of all ages in the rich railroad heritage of the United States of America and other parts of  
the world. As a qualified non-profit organization, all donations are fully tax deductible under IRS ruling 501 (C) (3). Views and opinions  

expressed in THE WAY FREIGHT are not necessarily those of OCME. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

. 
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Attention  on the Railroad   

 
 

Boiler Inspections  

 

March 5 th  will be the annual boiler inspection.  Please 

bring any special equipment you need to test your 

boiler.   

ORANGE COUNTY 
MODEL ENGINEERS 

 

P.O. Box 3216 
Costa Mesa, CA 92628 

Phone:  
(949) 54-TRAIN 

 Weõre on the Web! 

www.ocmetrains.org 
 

Meeting Summary  

 

Remember to get your 2016 Dues turned in if you have not already. 

OCME would like to welcome a new family to OCME.  Ben Jones and his wife Tina and 
their son Kenny and their daughter Katie from Costa Mesa.  Please make them feel 
welcome when you see them.   

The Board is working to complete its storage inventory and update our records.  As 
part of this process we have asked everyone who already has equipment stored at 
h/a9 ǘƻ Ŧƛƭƭ ƻǳǘ ŀƴ !ǇǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ {ǘƻǊŀƎŜ ŦƻǊƳ ŀƴŘ ǘǳǊƴ ƛǘ ƛƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ Ŏƭǳō άƳŀƛƭ ōƻȄέ 
inside the club house.  Please make sure to fill in length of each item coupler to 
coupler 

For Sale: The Santa Fe #1525 Locomotive and Control car are for sale for $6000.  The 
engine pulled 5 cars of passengers most of the day on February Sunday Run Day.  
Contact any Board member if interested. 
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Members are always working on something around 
OCME, and others are always needed to help out. 
Here are some of the projects and issues at the 
club.  Please join in!  

 
 

 

ü PLEASE GIVE A WARM WELCOME OUR NEWEST MEMBERS! 

                               

                
          Jayson Stevenson                           David Weiss 
         Kyler, Hailey - Junior Members          Seth- Junior Member   
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ü Boiler Inspection Reminder  

 

 
All steam engines require an annual boiler inspection per 
Operating Rule 867(c). The annual boiler inspection will begin 
March 5th  in the compound. Dixon  is OCMEõs official Safety 
Inspector and will conduct the inspections and certification. 
Please bring any special equipment you may need. 

ü Radios Are Required  

 
All crewmembers on our public run weekend must wear a radio 
while on the l ayout. That goes for both conductor as well as 
engineer. If you donõt own a radio, or forget to bring yours, there 
are now 6 radios in the station store room for member use. OCME 
just purchased 3 new radios to assure availability. PLEASE 
remember to put th em back in their charger when you leave.  
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ü New Recycling Bins  

 

              
Glenn has taken over recycling all our cans and water bottles and 
has brought new containers to the compound  to make the job 
easier. Water bottles go in the blue one, cans in the grey oneéthey 
are marked.  Please donõt put any other types of plastic bottles in 
with the water bottles as they have no CA redemption value.  
 
 

ü First Aid Kits  

           
The first aid kits at the station and in the clubhouse have been 
purged and resupplied with fresh stock. There are also small kits 
with basic band aids in the riding car of each of the club engines.  
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ü Hazardous Waste Collection Point  

 

 
A collection bin is located just inside the main compound 
gate. Please deposit anything that needs to be recycled at the 
hazardous waste center. OIL, bulbs, batteries, empty spray 
paint cans, etc. Weõll see that it is disposed of properly. 
Thank you for your support!  
  

ü The 596 Is Back!!!  
 

The flanges on the drive wheels 
were worn out! A number of 
members have helped out on this 
project that has taken a few 
months. Spearheading this effort 
were Ben Renard and Connor 
Dahl, with Ben fabricating and 
machining many of the new parts including axles. His 
craftsmanship is truly top notch! This team effort was joined 
by Patrick  Ledbetter , who located a supplier for the new 
wheels, as well as Terry  Cummings and Glenn Swain, who 
spent hours assembling and fitting new chains. It was back in  
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òrevenueó service this past public weekend and ran fine! 
Thank you to everyone who had a hand in this project!  

     

 Ben and Connor                   Patrick                                   Glenn 

 
ü Annual Banquet A Big Success! 

 
The OCME banquet was well attended with family, food and 
fraternity being the order of the day! We are grateful to Betty 
Cummings for all her work in preparing this wonderful 
eventéfrom invitations to menu planning and all the detail 
that goes into an event this size. Special thanks to Eagle Scout 
Anthony Steinmetz  for leading the assembled guests in the 
Pledge of Allegiance and for  being the recipient of the 2016 
Wooden Whistle Award! This award is given each year to the 
òBirthday Party Volunteer of The Yearó in recognition of the 
time spent crewing birthday parties.  
In addition, three outgoing Board members were recognized 
for the ir service and dedication to the club.  A hearty òTHANK 
YOUó to Dixon Sheldon , Russ Maguire and Ken Matassa!  
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Anthony Steinmetz  Wooden Whistle Award   Dixon, Russ, Bob & Ken  
           

ü Welcome Back Gary Kimble!  

 
Longtime member, Gary Kimble , has recently returned to the 
club after recuperating from congestive heart failure and 
resulting by -pass surgery.  Garyõs guardian angel, Tracy , has 
convinced him to give up the club donuts and free snacksé. 
heõs now a shadow of his former self! Gary, itõs great to have 
you back and we look forward to many more years of your 
good health and active participation!  
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ü New Wire Wheel  
 

 
A new wire buffing wheel has been installed on one of the 
grinders in the tool shed by Bob Osborne and Myron 
Peterson . It is imperative that all members using the grinder 
or the wire wheel MUST wear safety glasses. There is a bag of 
safety glasses hanging above the grinder table for your 
convenience.  

 
Bob Osborne says, òWork safely at the clubé.or work 

somewhere else!ó 
Thanks for the good advice Bob!  
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ü Bench Car Rehab 

 
All 40 of our bench cars are being rehabbed as needed. 
Upholstery, couplers, trucks, running boards, wooden end 
caps, etc. If you can help see Bob or Hank.  
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